
Dear Parents/ Carers and all the St Edward’s Family, 

It has been a wonderful year at St Edward’s and I wanted to thank you for all your fantastic support on 

behalf of all of our staff.  There have been so many highlights, including fabulous results across our 

school.  A special mention must be the officially published data such as our great SATs results in Y2 and 

Y6, our phonics results in Y1, our Multiplication Test results in Y4 and the Reception profile scores.   

We are committed to providing more opportunities for our children and will shortly be publishing our 

Educational Visits Matrix on our website, which will outline the planned trips and experiences from 

Nursery to Y6, with an expected event every term for every year group, giving our children a fantastic 

range of experiences. Our children continue to be an inspiration to us, and this year we have given out 

more Gold letters, more postcards, more house-points and more Gospel Value bookmarks than ever 

before.  Our ambition remains that every child will receive a whole host of rewards for excellent 

behaviour and effort throughout the year. 

There are too many highlights from this year to mention all of them, but to name a few, we have the 

wonderful class assemblies, the fabulous school reports, the beautiful masses, the Rocksteady Concerts, 

the Family Fun Day, the entire West Ham football team visiting our school playground, the countless 

sporting trophies, the visiting theatre groups, the Commonwealth Choir auditioning on Britain’s Got 

Talent, the complete revamping of our school library, the new partnership with Green Street Library and 

the new Reading Eggs programme, the Y6 Graduation, the Achievement Awards presentation, the 

Brilliant Club Graduation, the Art trips, our themed Weeks including Aspirations Week, our strong 

Inspection, our Inclusion Quality Mark Award, our Investors in Pupils Award and this list goes on ….. 

Going forward, we want to continue to build on our excellent partnership with you the parents/ carers 

and our Parish community.  We will create even more opportunities for you to come into school and take 

part in the exciting activities and help support your children’s learning.  We are delighted to announce 

that the playground will be fully open after school from September for you to come in and collect your 

children.  Plus, we will host more coffee mornings and more curriculum based evenings to keep you all 

fully informed. 

We would like to thank our PTA for all of their marvellous efforts this year in fundraising and creating 

great experiences for the children.  As published last week, they have a produced a great list of events 

planned for next year, so we look forward to an amazing year.  A big thank you to all of our fabulous staff 

and Governors, who have worked so hard once again this year, creating our brilliant young learners. So 

we will continue to grow together, working in partnership with you, towards an even greater St 

Edward’s. 

God’s Blessings   

Mr Underwood and all the St Edward’s staff 
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Four members of the Jewellery Club 
travelled to UEL Dockland Campus to 
take part in a photoshoot to advertise 
the ‘Art Matters Exhibition.’   

  



 

 

  

 

       

   

 

 

 

   

   

  

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

  

 

  



 
 

 

  

 

       

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

     

 



 

 

  

 

       

  

 
 

 

   

  

 
  

   

 



 
 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

  

 

   

 

   

 

   



Seedlings celebrated their 2nd Annual Teddy Bear's Picnic on 14th July 2023. 

The good old British weather did nothing to stop the fun and dancing on the day! 

The children, and their teddy bears, enjoyed a picnic lunch followed by 

treats donated by parents, dancing and games. 

Both parents and Seedlings had a fabulous time, sharing food and good times. 
John Lewis Partnership very generously supported the event once again. 

Mrs Morgan would like to say a personal 'Thank You!' to everyone who 

helped to make this day so special for Seedlings- your generosity is greatly 

appreciated 
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A Fun Day at the 
Zoo 
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Learning about 
other Faiths 
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Young Scientists 
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Young Hammers 
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Young Artists 
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|St. Edward's 

School BREAKFAST CLUB

In response to Parent demand, we were very pleased to open the doors to St Edward’s 
Breakfast Club. It is a drop-in service costing £3 per day (payable on the day) and open to all 

children from Nursery to Year 6. Children can arrive from 07:45am,  
Monday to Friday and have breakfast with the opportunity to play games with their friends 
after. For health and safety reasons we cannot allow children into the building earlier than 

07:45am, so please wait with your child until that time. 

Breakfast includes a choice of toast and cereal with juice or water. “It is a lot of fun, you get to 
see your friends early in the morning and play lots of games” reported one pupil. Nursery 

children can join in the fun after the October half term once they have 
settled into the school routine a little more. 

If you are dropping your child off please do not use the Staff Car Park as 
a drop off point. You must park off site to ensure pupils safety. 

most childcare voucher schemes
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St. Edward's School 
AFTER SCHOOL CLUB

St Edward's started the Paid After School Club facility in September 2011 in order to assist working 
parents with their childcare. The Paid After School Club runs daily from 

3.15 pm to 6.00pm (except the last day of each term) and offers places of up to 40 

children. After School Club is open to all children from Nursery to Year 6. Nursery 

children can join the Paid After School Club after the October half term once they have settled into 
the school routine a little more. There is a daily charge of £10 and you must 

register beforehand. Application forms are available from the main office reception. 

At St Edward's we use our own staff as afterschool facilitators to offer continuity in our pastoral care. 
Our Paid After School Activities include all areas of Learning and 

Development such as arts and crafts, board games, outdoor and indoor physical activities, dancing, 
singing, baking and much more. These activities aim to help our children build their confidence, self-

esteem, knowledge and skills. 

Children will also be provided with a variety of healthy hot or cold snacks from our carefully selected 
menus according to our children's feedback. 

school accepts most childcare vouchers schemes. 

schools most childcare voucher schemes

Kavi Yoganathan
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